Southern Expressway Community Safety Initiatives

Moore Road and Young Road bridges installation of permanent anti-throw screens



Dear Resident/Business Owner

The Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) would like to notify you of weekend works on Southern Expressway bridges. These works are to install permanent anti-throw screens as part of DPTI's commitment to improve safety along the transport network.

Weekend works commenced on Friday, 7 December 2018 and are expected to be completed by late February 2019, weather permitting. Works will generally be undertaken from Fridays at 7:00pm and finish on Mondays at 6:00am.

No weekend works will occur over the Santos Tour Down Under race weekend commencing 18 January 2019.

Moore Road and Young Road bridges works

Moore Road and Young Road bridges will be closed to all traffic with local traffic diversions in place from **Friday 25 January 2019 at 7:00pm** until **Monday 28 January 2019 at 6:00am.** These diversions are shown in yellow on the attached map.

The Southern Expressway will be closed to traffic between Main South Road, Sturt (northern end of the Southern Expressway) and the Sheriffs Road Interchange.

Motorists travelling south on the Southern Expressway will be detoured via Main South Road and will be able to access the Southern Expressway from the Sheriffs Road Interchange. This diversion is shown in orange on the attached map.

North bound motorists need to exit via the Sheriffs Road Interchange and continue using Main South Road. This diversion is shown in blue on the attached map.

Road users are advised to follow the direction of traffic management staff and observe VMS boards and local traffic management signage. Pedestrians and cyclists will be detoured to nearby pedestrian bridges or road bridges.

Existing bus routes will continue to operate as normal and will not be diverted.

Access to businesses and properties will be maintained at all times.

For further information Visit: dpti.sa.gov.au/sxway Email: dpti.regionalbridges@sa.gov.au Call: 1300 282 933



Every effort will be made to minimise noise impacts to nearby residents and businesses. However some noise will be unavoidable during this period.

Traffic conditions will change throughout the scheduled works period. Regular project updates will be posted on the project website and DPTI social media as the works progress.

Residents and businesses will continue to be updated by individual detailed notifications ahead of all bridge installation works.

For further information visit: https://dpti.sa.gov.au/sxway or if you have any questions and would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 282 933 or email dpti.regionalbridges@sa.gov.au

For real time roadwork information, download the *Addinsight* app for Apple or Android or visit the Traffic SA website at www.traffic.sa.gov.au

We appreciate your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken.

Yours sincerely

Southern Expressway Anti-Throw Screens Project Team **Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure** 16 January 2019





